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5th June 2025 
 
 
Dear parent/carer 
 
 
This week, in response to lots of new admissions into Year 8, and recent progress conversations, the 
decision was taken to re-set Year 8 students rather than continue with class sizes of 34 and children in the 
wrong sets.  
 
Unfortunately, it has come to my attention that a technical error occurred leading to students being placed 
in the incorrect sets in H block, which covers all humanities subjects as well as drama, DT, art, computing 
and music.  
 
I am really grateful to those parents that contacted us to raise this and, as a result, we have been able to 
rectify this, with students moving to their correct sets from Monday 9th June.  
 
Students should be able to check their new set on Edulink within the next 24 hours. If your child was one of 
those impacted negatively by this, I apologise for the distress this must have caused, and can assure you 
that it won’t happen again.  
 
If, following these new set changes, you do have any further queries please do not hesitate to contact us 
on info@onewa.co.uk. 
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
R. Warner 
 
Mrs Warner 
Senior Vice Principal 
 


